
MERCER PARK CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
AUGUST 28, 2012

MERCER PARK BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:

Alan Zander			President
Walt Casto			Vice President
Wendy Shol			Member at Large

Association Members Present:

#7-103/Johnson

Call to Order:  Allan Zander called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m.

Open Forum/Community Discussion:

Curtis Johnson attended the meeting to request the patio deck rail at #7-103 be inspected and repair/repainted.  Mr. Johnson also expressed an interest in the Board of Directors open position.  The Board invited Mr. Johnson to stay, and participate in, the meeting in order to help decide if he might wish to be appointed to the Board until the next open election.

The Board reviewed an appeal submitted by #13-103//Wojnar requesting an unapproved air condition violation fine be removed from the unit ledger.  After review/discussion a motion was made, seconded, and passed to rescind the $50.00 fine from the unit ledger.  Management will forward a letter to this homeowner regarding the Board decision.  The letter will also remind the homeowner air conditioner installation approval is required each year and the date for air conditioner removal is the end of Labor Day Week-End.  The Board has elected to extend the air conditioner removal deadline to September 30 due to the unusually warm fall weather.

Minutes of Last Meeting:

Minutes from the July 24, 2012 meeting were presented for approval.  The Board will vote on July minutes approval at the September meeting in order to allow time to review, correct, and/or approve the minutes as submitted.

Financial Report:  July 31, 2012

Total Operating Income:		$47,441.97	  YTD  $331,188.86
Total Operating Expenses:		  59,026.06	  YTD    370,491.88(*Non-Utility Month+Landscape                    
									               Cleanup+Pressure washing)
Net Operating Income (Loss)		 (11,584.09)	  YTD ($39,303.02)

Insurance Reserves			$ 21,168.58
Cash in Checking & Sweeps		      8,534.67
Capital Reserve & CD			 779,997.88

Homeowner Delinquencies as of 8-28-12 = $48,052.72

Property Manager Report on Active Homeowner Delinquencies:

There is one current account in collection with Association Attorney totaling $4,909.00 including legal fees posted to the account.  The Attorney is proceeding with foreclosure lawsuit on the unit.

There are no accounts 90 Days past due.

There is one account 60 Days past due totaling $726.00. Homeowner received notification account will be forwarded to Association Attorney for legal collection processing if the account becomes 90 Days past due.

There are three delinquent accounts, from previous homeowners, that are in collection with the Association Attorney totaling $42,416.73. Two of these accounts have been foreclosed on by the Association.  One unit is currently being rented, month-to-month, and the other unit is being readied for rental by the HOA while awaiting the eventual lender foreclosure.  These accounts are currently inactive but are regularly monitored by the Board, Management and Attorney for any/all potential collection opportunities.

All other delinquent accounts are less than 30 Days past due or consist of outstanding fines, legal fees or late fees.

Old Business:

1) #8-203 submitted security door information for Board approval for the unauthorized security door installation.  After review and discussion a motion was made, seconded and passed to require the removal of the unauthorized door.  The decision was based on the fact that two other types/style of screen doors have previously been designated as approved for patio and entry doors throughout the complex.  The Association Declaration charges the Board with maintaining architectural uniformity throughout the community.  Management will send the homeowner a letter regarding removal of the door and also invite this homeowner to submit proposal(s) for a differing style of screen door that would complement the community uniformity.

2) Lower 48 Painting submitted a proposal to hand paint all patio deck rail caps.  Mildew-cide will be used where needed and loose, flaking or peeling paint will be scraped or wire-brushed.  The price quote for painting of 105 deck cap rails = $8,400.00 for a single coat of paint and $10,920.00 to two coats paint.  After discussion a motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the deck cap rail painting bid.  The work will be scheduled as soon as the vender has an opening and the project should be completed within 3 weeks of the start date.
3) Lower 48 Painting has completed touch-up painting of the damaged white trim around unit garage doors.  Lower 48 submitted their invoice in the amount of $948.00.  Payment of the invoice is being held until a walk-through inspection of all garage trim has been completed.

4) Edmonds Landscape submitted proposals for several landscape update projects. The proposal was forwarded to Board Members during the month, and after e-mail discussion, the Board approved of four of the proposed projects: 
[bookmark: _GoBack]
· Remove/replace clubhouse container plantings
· Replant vinca in select unit entry planter areas
· Remove/replace plantings and install rockery around electrical and cable boxes in triangle planter area at #9-201 
· Remove/replace plantings on north and south side of entry driveway

5) Management requested Dennis Miller inspected the rotted shed planters and provide a proposal for repair/rebuild of the planters.  Mr. Miller forwarded an inspection report stating the required rebuild would be quite expensive and provide information on pre-made planters that could be purchased and install at the shed.  Board Member Walt Casto volunteered to do further research into the availability and pricing of pre-made planters.  This project will be discussed further at the September meeting.

New Business:

1) Management prepared, and sent to all affected units, notification of the September 19, 2012 Annual Sprinkler Confidence Testing.  Seven buildings have sprinkler systems and access into all units of those buildings is required in order to check unit sprinkler heads.  Access into twenty-seven garages is also required in order to test the wet/dry sprinkler system.  The notice informed homeowners they will need to make access to their unit available and notify management of those arrangements.

2) Parking lot restriping has been schedule for September 17, 18 and 19th.  Management will prepare, and send, a notice of the re-striping project to all homeowners.  The Board will provide a map/diagram of the daily no parking zones to include with the notice.

3) McLeod Construction submitted a proposal to repair concrete trip hazards at entry to #2610 and #2640.  The Board requested Management obtain further information on the repair method to be used (i.e. re-pour concrete v grinding down of current concrete).  This proposal/project will be discussed at the September meeting.

4) Bartlett Tree Experts submitted a proposal for pruning/removing trees and shrubs throughout the complex.  The Board requested a copy of a previously submitted proposal from Superior NW Tree for comparison prior to making a decision.  The proposals will be discussed further at the September meeting.

5) Double D Cleaning submitted a proposal for cleaning foreclosed unit #9-102.   The Association was awarded temporary ownership at a foreclosure hearing and is currently preparing to rent this unit; while awaiting evidential lender foreclosure. The Board approved the unit cleaning portion of the proposal and declined the carpet cleaning portion of the proposal, as the carpet will need to be replaced in order for the unit to be rented.  The Board requested Management obtain bids for unit carpet removal and bids to repair mold/leak in unit master bedroom.
 
6) A discussion on how to proceed with two units that have continuing House Rule and/or Parking violations was held.  It was decided to continue with violation letters and fines (as provided for, and outlined in the House Rules) being posted to the violating unit ledgers.  Homeowners are provided the opportunity to appeal violations/fines to the Board of Directors.  If appeals are not submitted and fines are not paid, the delinquent homeowner account will be forwarded to the Association Attorney for collection processing.  All accrued legal fees are posted to the violating unit and the Mercer Park declaration allows for electrical power termination to a delinquent unit.

7) Board Member, Walt Casto, volunteered to obtain samples and pricing for clubhouse entry tile.  Three entry doorways at the clubhouse (main entry, back entry and exercise room entry) have carpet running up to the entry door.  The entry carpet in these areas is continually dirty/stained and the Board is interesting in obtain information for tiling these entry areas.

Adjournment:  Board President, Allan Zander, adjourned the meeting at 8:10p.m.

Respectfully submitted by


Barbara Shepherd
Administrative Assistant
Property Concepts
